
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
ACCEPT the Quitclaim Deed dated December 9, 2015, from the State Route 4 Bypass
Authority conveying real property to Contra Costa County for: Vasco Road between Marsh
Creek Road and Walnut Boulevard; Marsh Creek Road realignment at State Highway 4 and
Vasco Road; and the widened portions of: Marsh Creek Road, Walnut Boulevard, Sellers
Avenue, Byron Highway and Vasco Road, and DECLARE that Vasco Road between Marsh
Creek Road and Walnut Boulevard, and Marsh Creek Road realignment at State Highway 4
and Vasco Road are County roads, as recommended by the Public Works Director,
Brentwood area.

DIRECT the Public Works Department to have the above-referenced Quitclaim Deed
recorded in the office of the County Recorder.

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact.

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   01/05/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Mary N. Piepho, District III Supervisor
Karen Mitchoff, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V Supervisor

Contact:  Warren Lai, Engineering
Services, 925-313-2180

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on
the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    January  5, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: Stacey M. Boyd, Deputy

cc: J. Stein, Surveys Section,   Records Section,   Clerk Recorder (via Real Property)   

C. 8

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Julia R. Bueren, Public Works Director/Chief Engineer

Date: January  5, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Accept a Quitclaim Deed from the State Route 4 Bypass Authority conveying real property to Contra Costa
County, Brentwood area.



BACKGROUND:
The State Route 4 Bypass Authority (Authority) and Contra Costa County (County) have
been working collaboratively for the past two decades on delivering the SR4 Bypass and
ensuring the implementation of the SR4 Bypass is consistent with the County’s planning
and development. As part of this effort, the Authority acquired the parcels identified in
the attached Exhibit “A,” for Segment 3 of the SR4 Bypass.

In 2015 the Authority conveyed the SR4 Bypass to the State of California. These parcels
were not needed by the State but are part of the local road network. Since the County
requires the parcels for Vasco Road between Marsh Creek Road and Walnut Boulevard;
Marsh Creek Road realignment at State Highway 4 and Vasco Road; and the widened
portions of Marsh Creek Road, Walnut Boulevard, Sellers Avenue, Byron Highway and
Vasco Road, the Authority is conveying these excess parcels to the County.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The County will not have the necessary rights to receive funds to maintain these roads.

ATTACHMENTS
Quitclaim Deed 


